
WHY?
DELAYS
DOLLARS
DISTRESS
FOR CANCER 
DRUGS IN 
ONTARIO?
#bitterestpill 

The Auditor General 
reported that it takes 
an average of one 
month for the Ontario 
Trillium Drug program 
to approve funding 
for prescribed cancer 
treatment. 

Jump through these 
30 hoops to gain 
access:

1. Imagine you’re 
an Ontario cancer 
patient younger 
than 65. 

2. See the doctor and 
hear, “you have 
cancer.”

3. You’re in shock… 
drowning in 
questions… 
overwhelmed… 
feeling nauseous… 

4. The treatment you 
need comes in a 
pill form –  a take-
home cancer drug.

5. A targeted, 
effective drug 
that’s approved 
in Ontario, but 
not covered by 
OHIP like IV cancer 
drugs.

6. Since you’re 
younger than 65 
- start jumping 
through hoops 
while fighting for 
your life…

7. Drug costs range 
from ~$3,000-
$12,000/month and 
are often taken 
for more than 6 
months to a year or 
for life. 

8. How will you 
pay??? Do you 
have private drug 
insurance? 

9.  YES - but how 
much will they 
cover? 

10. Is there a 
deductible to pay? 
Deductibles are 
often ~20% of the 
cost of the drug!

11.  NO/NOT ENOUGH - 
There are currently 
~10,000 cancer 
patients who have 
no private drug 
insurance or not 
enough to cover 
treatment. 

12.  ~20% fewer 
uninsured patients 
are accessing 
take-home cancer 
drugs vs. those 
with coverage.

13. Now, wait to 
hear from your 
insurance if your 
treatment is 
covered.

14. And wait… and 
wait… It can take 
weeks to a month 
to get an answer.

15. You hear back…it’s 
NOT fully covered! 



16. So, now make an 
appointment with 
a drug access 
specialist (if there 
is one at your 
hospital). 

17. Now, apply to 
Ontario’s Trillium 
Drug Program for 
coverage.

18. Fill out tonnes of 
paperwork. 

19. Provide your pre-
disability total 
household income. 

20. Now wait…and 
wait…

21. Many sleepless 
nights worrying 
if you will get 
treatment in time, 
wondering what 
you and your 
family will need to 
sacrifice to pay for 
your treatments.

22. More waiting with 
risk of disease 
progression.

23. On average, this 
takes one month 
more, according 
to the Auditor 
General.

24. Delaying 
treatment by 
4 weeks can 
increase death by 
~10%.

25. After ~two months 
of delays + 
distress… Finally – 
an ANSWER! 

26. Your treatment 
has finally been 
APPROVED!

27. But not so fast… 
You must pay a 
$4,000 deductible 
to the Ontario 
government!

28. People cannot 
control their age of 
diagnosis, cancer 
or treatment 
type, private 
drug coverage 
or geographic 
location. 

29. But Ontario can 
provide EQUAL 
ACCESS.

30. For ~$30M/year, 
Ontario can close 
this funding gap 
while enhancing 
and streamlining 
the process to 
order, approve 
and deliver take-
home cancer 
drugs with cost 
efficiencies.

Read our 2023 Ontario 
Budget Submissions: 

• Canadian Cancer Society

• CanCertainty Coalition 
Rethink Breast Cancer

#bitterestpill

We are calling for 
equal access to  
take-home cancer 
drugs. 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:28bf0614-d2f7-3135-90ed-327ea4d7cfbf
https://assets.nationbuilder.com/cancertainty/pages/34/attachments/original/1675197220/CanCertainty_Coalition_Ontario_Budget_Proposal_2023_%28FULL%29.pdf
https://assets.nationbuilder.com/cancertainty/pages/34/attachments/original/1675197220/CanCertainty_Coalition_Ontario_Budget_Proposal_2023_%28FULL%29.pdf
https://cancer.ca/en/
https://www.cancertaintyforall.ca/
https://rethinkbreastcancer.com/

